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IMPORTANT DATES 

DHS HOUSE  
CROSS COUNTRY 2021 

On Monday, May 3rd, Donald High School students 
competed in their annual Inter-house Cross-Country 
event.  
 

The competition course started at Scilleyôs Island and 
continued along the Federation Trail and saw some 
excellent achievements, with Meyer victorious in a 
tight encounter.  
 

The senior boys competed over a 5km track, while the 
rest of the school fought through a 3km course. There 
were bonus points awarded for beating specific times 
and also on the participation rate of each of the hous-
es, which was arguably the difference in Meyer taking 
out the title. 
 
More results on page 6. 

 May 

Monday 10 School Photos 

11,12,13 NAPLAN 

Fri 14 NCD Cross country 

Monday 17 Student Free Day- Staff PD 

School SMS For  
Non-Attendance Notification 

Donald High School has now 
moved to an automated SMS mes-
saging system. If your child is 
marked absent without reason at 
morning form assembly, an SMS 
will automatically be sent to one or 
both parents/guardians.  

 

If you receive one of these messages, 
please contact the school to advise us of 
the reason for your childôs absence. 

No Lunch Orders  
This Friday, May 7 
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From The Principal 

 
SCHOOL VALUES 
Respect, Responsibility, Resilience, Learning  
Staff, students and parents are encouraged to ensure we all operate and conduct our business at 
school according to these 4 values that were established by our school community. 

REDUCTION OF COVID-19 RESTRICTIONS   
Covid-safe routine cleaning will continue to take place, enhanced hand hygiene facilities will continue, 
enhanced ventilation in rooms and corridors will occur and the community can use the schoolôs play-
ground equipment. 
 
A reminder to all students, staff and parents that you must keep your distance from others and hand 
sanitise regularly when at school. 
 
VISITORS ON-SITE 
Parents and visitors are welcome to come to school, but are asked to adhere to the necessary precau-
tions and protocols if they do come on-site. If staying for any length of time (longer than 5 minutes), 
please sign in and out of our visitors book for contact tracing and OH&S purposes.  

Under the current COVIDSafe Settings in Victoria, there are no limits to the number or type of visitors to 
schools. 

However, density limits apply and schools must keep a record of all visitors, students and staff. Schools 
must adhere to the density limits of one person per two square metres during activities being attended 
by parents, carers or other visitors. 

When visitors are in attendance, the density limit applies to all people in the space, including students 
and staff. 

 
Visitors to school grounds must practise good hand hygiene, and comply with physical distancing and 
face masks must be worn inside when physical distancing of 1.5m or greater cannot be adhered to. 

COLLECTION OF STUDENT CONTACT DETAILS ON EXCURSIONS FOR CONTACT-TRACING  

Excursion venues are responsible for managing record keeping for contact tracing in line with current 
public health directives.  

Most venues are required to use electronic record keeping that connects with an Application Program-
ming Interface (API) linked provider or a digital system provided by Services Victoria.  

An electronic or hard copy list of student names and contact numbers should be provided to the venue 
at the time of the excursion. Students are not required to individually check-in at the venue on the day.  

The Department of Health has strongly recommended that a contact number for each individual student 
(as per the studentôs school file) is provided to venues for recording purposes. If providing a private con-
tact number for a student poses a serious privacy risk, or the number is unknown, the schoolôs 24-hr 
contact number may be used, but this should be the exception. 

The Parent Consent form has been updated to advise parents/carers/guardians that, when required, 
schools will be providing excursion venues with contact details for students for contact-tracing purposes. 

ANZAC CEREMONY 

The school held an ANZAC Ceremony on Friday 23
rd
 April to commemorate the people who had served 

our country in the various World Wars and battles throughout Australiaôs history. We had some special 
guests from the Donald RSL attend this ceremony - President Brian Williams, Secretary Allan Dugan 
and his wife Carmel Dugan, and they all spoke about what ANZAC Day meant to them.  

Thank you to Mr. Stuart Potter who conducted this ceremony, imparting some amazing and interesting 
facts and figures in his speech about the various battles our soldiers faced in conflicts and wars. Our 
two school captains, Beau Griffiths and Shannon McMillan, laid a wreath at the base of the ómakeshiftô 
cenotaph and Brian Williams read the ode and the national anthem was played. The ceremony was 
quite moving with all staff and students very respectful of the occasion. 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/coronavirus-covidsafe-settings
https://edugate.eduweb.vic.gov.au/sites/i/_layouts/15/WopiFrame.aspx?sourcedoc=/sites/i/Shared%20Documents/Coronavirus/Attendance%20forms/parent-consent-contact-tracing.doc&action=default
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YEAR 9 EXCURSION TO ECOLINC 

Our Year 9 students went on an excursion to Ecolinc on Wednesday 28
th
 April. The students did this as 

part of their landcare work this term. Some of the activities the students experienced included patting a 
dingo and an inland taipan snake and learning about the dangers of these animals and how they live 
within their environment. Thank you to Miss Bond and Mr. Poole for accompanying the students on the 
excursion, and assisting with the coordination and supervision of the students on the day. 

GNURAD GUNDIDJ SCHOOL FOR STUDENT LEADERSHIP 

Two of our Year 9 students, Nathan Hepworth and Hayley Cumming, have enrolled in the Gnurad Gun-
didj School for Student Leadership in Noorat from April 25

th 
for the remainder of Term 2. Both of these 

students are looking to develop themselves as individuals and will be involved in personal development, 
leadership and self-awareness tasks throughout the term as well as working on a community project to 
complete when they return to Donald. We wish both Nathan and Hayley well for their experience. 

INTER-HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 

Well done to the 90 plus students and a few staff who participated in the School Inter-house Cross 
Country last Monday afternoon. Some excellent times were recorded including Will Burke running 11.58 
for his 3km run and Claudia Griffiths running just over 13 minutes for her 3km run. It was pleasing to see 
a number of parents in attendance to support their children. For the record, Meyer House won the event 
overall, partly due to having about 87% of their students participating in the event which earnt them bo-
nus points. Other results for the event are published throughout this newsletter. Thanks to Mr. Werts for 
all of his work in organising and coordinating this event and to all of the staff that worked in support of 
the event on the day. 

STUDENT ATTITUDES TO SCHOOL SURVEY 

This year the school will be asking students to provide feedback on our school programs and opera-
tions. This survey will be completed over the course of the next month. This feedback is very important 
to us, as we use this to consolidate the programs within and operations of our school, so we can contin-
ue to improve, and so we are providing students with the best conditions possible for a thorough sec-
ondary education  
 
NAPLAN TESTING 
Next week students in Years 7 and 9 will be engaging in NAPLAN testing. The results from these tests 

will provide the school with valuable information about how we are working with your child. Teachers 

have been recently including NAPLAN concepts in lessons to ensure students are familiar with the tests 

and also to assist in reducing any potential anxiety.  

 

Additional studying at home is not necessary. The NAPLAN tests are certainly important but the work 

the students will be confronted with is what we have been preparing them for throughout their schooling. 

The best form of support you can provide to your child is to ensure they get plenty of sleep and begin 

each day with a hearty breakfast. If your son / daughter is experiencing any óout of the ordinaryô anxiety 

or nervousness about the upcoming Naplan testing, please let the school know and we will provide them 

with some support as needed. 

 

BUILDING WORKS 

Searle Bros. builders were on site over the holidays to fix some of the defects and make some improve-
ments to certain areas of the schoolôs building works areas, mainly in the East and West Wings, follow-
ing the completion of building works last year. A new motorised system was put on the canteen roller 
door which has been a welcome addition, making it easier to raise and lower the roller door. Some inter-
nal doors had windows installed and some windows in doors were replaced. More work is to be com-
pleted in the near future to finalise the project. We look forward to this happening, so we can organise 
an official opening ceremony for the new buildings. 

Paul Aikman 
Principal 
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Year 8ôs Zooming in on Life 

 

The Year 8 Science students have stated their Microscopes 
and Cells unit. Students have learnt the different parts of 
the microscope and are practising how to use the micro-
scope to view specimens. 
 
Students have learnt that the microscope not only enlarges 
the image, it also flips it horizontally and vertically.  
 
 
Students will continue to 
view a variety of animal and plant cells in this topic, in-
cluding some that they create themselves.  

 
 

 
 

Yr10ôs Blasting Balloons 
 

The Year 10 Extension Scientists finished off their Physics 
unit last week, investigating Newtonôs Third Law of Mo-
tion.  
 

Newtonôs Third Law of motion is that for every action 
there is a reaction. For example, if a student on a skate-
board pushes backwards on the ground with one foot, it 
makes the skateboard move forwards.  
 

The students turned the investigation into a bit of a chal-
lenge by seeing whose balloon travelled the fastest along a piece of fishing line. In this investiga-
tion the action is the air leaving the back of the balloon, and the reaction is that the balloon moves 
forward.  
 

The winning team consisted of Gabby & Arli  with a speed of 0.31 m/s. 

Curtis and Taryn working well as a team to 
view their specimen.  

Texas and Ben realising colour digital images 
are made up of 1000s of tiny dots. 
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Year 7, 2021  
 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Parent/Teacher Interviews were held last Monday April 26. Many Year 7 parents attended to show inter-
est in their childôs education and we thank you for your contribution. If you have missed these interviews 
and would like to arrange a meeting, please contact me. 
 
Diaries  
The issue of diaries is always an ongoing problem for some students. These are left in lockers or at 
home and not being used. Encourage your child to use the diary to keep track of work deadlines and 
nurture good organisation.  
 
NAPLAN Countdown 
NAPLAN testing will commence on Tuesday May 11. You should have received notification of this in a 
letter from the school. Try to reassure your child that there is nothing to be worried about. NAPLAN 
tests are designed to assess skills. There has been some preparation in English and Maths classes, but 
essentially, these tests cannot be studied for. We do, however, want students to put their best effort into 
these tests. 
 
Cross Country 
Well done to all students who participated in the House Cross-Country on Monday afternoon. Congratu-
lations to Baxter  Donnellon who won the Junior Boyôs Cross-Country Championship. 
 
School Photos  
School photos will be taken on Monday May 10. Please ensure that your child is in full school uniform. 
You will receive details relating to the school photographs process. 

 
Karyn Goode Yr 7 Co- ordinator 

Home ph: 54971668   
Karyn.Goode@education.vic.gov.au 

 Yr10ôs Losing Their Marbles 

 

The Year 10 Extension Scientists investigated Newtonôs Second Law of Motion in their last lesson in 
Term 1.  
 

Acceleration of an object depends on two things, force and mass. Newtonôs 2
nd
 Law states that the ac-

celeration of an object is directly related to the net force, and inversely related to its mass. 
 

The students used different weighted marbles and trays of flour to demonstrate how mass affects net 
force.  


